
 

NB Information in this leaflet is correct when going to print and is subject to change. For most up-to-date information please get in touch with 
community@kineticsisland.co.uk 

 
Dear Resident,  
    
We are writing to advise you of the forthcoming event 
Kinetics Island Festival, which will take place in Eastville 
Park on Saturday 21st and Sunday 22nd September 2024. 
 

Date Activity 
Monday 16th September - 
Friday 20th September 

Event Build  

Saturday 21st September 
12:00 – 23:00  
Sunday 22nd September 
12:00 – 22:30   

 
Live event with music 
and entertainment 

Monday 23rd September - 
Thursday 26th September   

Event De-rig 

 
ABOUT KINETICS ISLAND FESTIVAL 
In 2024 Circular Productions, the team behind Motion and 
Document are hoping to host Kinetics Island Festival in 
Bristol at Eastville Park for a 2-day festival with a 15,000 
capacity. Both events will be over 18’s only.  
 
By taking on the responsibility of curating a festival, we are 
looking to build upon, encourage and develop grassroots 
acts by bringing them up through the ranks of Motion, 
Document and into Kinetics Island. We hope to give artists, 
local and far, to play at our venues to help give them 
experiences to build on in their careers.  
 
We hope to use local suppliers for infrastructure and 
staffing support.  
 
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
A meeting to discuss the event with local residents will be 
held virtually on Microsoft Teams on Wednesday, the 21st 
of February, at 18:00. To register your interest, please 
email community@kineticsisland.co.uk. 
 
NOISE MANAGEMENT 
Some level of noise will be audible for residents living 
nearby, but we are committing significant resources in 
order to minimise our noise.  
 
A Noise Management Plan will be prepared and will be 
agreed in advance of the event. We will be working with 
independent acoustic consultants, who will be monitoring 
noise levels throughout the live event, both within the site 
and at the agreed monitoring points at the nearest 
residential properties, ensuring the decibel levels agreed 
with the Local Authority are not exceeded. 
 
During the event if you experience any nuisance caused by 
noise during the event, please inform us. We will have a 
Community Hotline where residents feedback will be 
received. The number will be shared closer to the event 
and will only we live during Saturday 21st September and 
Sunday 22nd September.  

 
SECURITY AND POLICING 
Security at the event will be provided by specialist festival 
contractors who have considerable experience in this type 
of event. Security personnel will be on duty both within the 
festival site and wider park, as well as routes to local 
transport hubs and the wider community. The Avon and 
Somerset Police have been involved in the event planning 
process.  
 
WASTE MANAGEMENT 
A dedicated external cleansing team will be in place and 
their responsibility is litter clearance in the areas 
surrounding the park, including roads and pavements. A 
separate internal cleansing in team is in place to keep the 
festival site clean during the festival and after the event.  
 
During the Event if you see a build-up of litter due to the 
event, please feel free to inform us so our litter-picking 
team are able to respond. 
 
TOILET PROVISION 
As well as toilets within the festival site, additional toilets 
will be placed at locations within the park to ensure that 
park facilities are not overrun.  
 
TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT AND TRANSPORT 
A detailed Traffic Management Plan is being drafted by a 
specialised Traffic Management company with experience 
at previous events in Eastville Park. This plan includes the 
deployment of additional event directional signage and 
pedestrian route signage; the creation of dedicated pick-up 
and drop-off (PUDO) locations for taxis, other cars and the 
shuttle bus service. Traffic Management Plans for the event 
will be shared in a second letter drop once finalised with 
Bristol Council and the highways team 
 
GROUND MANAGEMENT 
We have invested in infrastructure to ensure that as little 
disruption to the site is done as possible. We will work 
closely with the parks team to ensure we leave the space in 
as good a condition as possible. Any reinstatement works 
will take place following the handover.  
 
FURTHER INFORMATION 
If you would like any further information regarding the 
festival, please contact us by email  
community@kineticsisland.co.uk 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
The Kinetics Island Festival Team 

mailto:community@kineticsisland.co.uk
mailto:community@kineticsisland.co.uk

